MIAMI-DADE
COUNTY

LEAGUE OF CITIES

March 7th

Board of Directors’ Meeting

This month's meeting was held at the 94th Aero Squadron
Restaurant. We would like to thank all the attendees for their
participation!
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BOARD MEETING RECAP

President Rodney Harris, welcomed everyone to the
March 7th Board of Directors meeting and asked MDCLC
Board Member, Commissioner Walter Thompson of
the City of Florida City to conduct the invocation. He then
introduced Mayor Spencer Deno of the Village of
Virginia Gardens to led us in the pledge of allegiance.

President Harris then asked 1st Vice President
Karyn Cunningham to continue chairing the meeting.

The next item on the agenda is an important issue that is
going to be heard by the Ethics Commission on their

March 13th Commission meeting. Robert Meyers, from
the law firm of Weiss Serota Helfman etal.... discussed
COE opinion, which will virtually eliminate the ability of
an elected official to do business in his/her city for a third
party if it involves any type of interaction with staff of the




official’s government. Robert along with the League's City
Attorneys Committee have been monitoring this issue. If
any elected official would like to attend Robert asked that
they call him.

Our Associate Members are a fundamental segment of our
organization. This evening three of our associate members
were given the opportunity to provide information about
their organization. Mr. Raphael Garcia, Vice President
& Relationship Manager, Ocean Bank. Ms. Claudia
Miro, Director of Business and Government Affairs for
Freebee. Ms. Adriana Verdeja, Executive Director of

Government and Community Relations, University of
Miami were the three associate members this month that
made a presentation and provided materials that were
placed in the agenda packages.

Executive Director Richard Kuper provided the
Executive Director's Report. He also informed the guests
of the upcoming Gala, that will be held on Saturday, June
8, 2024. Save the Date below!




| IMIDCELC

MIAMI-DADE COUNTY
LEAGUE OF CITIES

Est. 1953

SATURDAY, JUNE 8, 2024

[m&[[aﬁem ef
Tncewing fresident
Kargn CW’“WW amﬂ( Z}Iw
& 2020--2025 4
i feard o Direclors —w<olfg

Stay Connected with Us!
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